SWI DUMFRIESSHIRE FEDERATION MEETING 2/12/23
Despite the wintery weather 23 Rural Institutes were represented at the Federation meeting on 2 December. The tea/coffee and biscuits provided by Mid Nithsdale Group were appreciated.
Federation President, Helen Braid welcomed members to the final meeting that she would chair.
She said that the fundraising concert was very enjoyable with lots of laughter and beautiful music, poetry and singing. Dumfriesshire was represented by 2 teams at the SW Area Ruralympics. Congratulations to Canonbie who were second.
The Federation Quiz was a great success with Ewes first and Georgetown second. 
Rostrum have worked hard to have the new Dumfriesshire Federation aprons ready for sale at £14. They flew off the sales table and will be available in the future.
The speaker at the Federation Meeting on March 2 will be Susi Briggs a poet, author, storyteller, musician and podcaster with a passion for the Scots language. She has been appointedScots Scriever for The National Library of Scotland. This talk is open to all members. 
The competitions at the meeting on May 4 were announced. The individual entries for the Centenary Trophy is “A card, any craft not computer generated”. The institute competition for The Betty Burns Sugar Sifter is “A jar of marmalade”.
The next Federation Show will be on 17 and 18 May 2025. The schedules will be available at the May (2024) Federation Meeting to allow members time to get entries ready.
The Spring Walk will be organised by the Cairn Valley Group and The Ruralympics will be held on 17 February at Locharbriggs Community Centre.
FINANCE
Federation Treasurer Liz Walters presented the annual accounts and gave a financial update.
FEDERATION REPORTS:
EDUCATION
Mid Nithsdale and Lower Nithsdale groups are due an Education Class in 2024.
Val then thanked retiring conveners Linda McMinn (Home Skills) and May McCormick (Handcrafts) for dedicating their time and expertise for the benefit of the Federation. 
She gave a big thank you to Helen who as president has guided members over the last 4 years and shown her love for the organisation. Their replacements are warmly welcomed.
HANDCRAFTS
The class, Introduction to Tamari Balls was enjoyed by 12 members under the tuition of Kirsty Robb. Each ball was made with colours chosen by the lady thus  making them special. May thanked everyone for support and friendship in her role and wished her successor every success with the same support.
HOME SKILLS
Thanks were extended to ladies who helped and provided biscuits at the concert and at the quiz. This helped with the success of each event. Linda thanked everyone for their help and wished her successor well.
GROUP REPORTS:
CAIRN VALLEY. No report.
ESKDALE. The Federation concert was excellent and the sketch by Eskdale was well received. The glorious weather added to the success of the Autumn walk. The basic crochet class taught by Gillian Elliot was very enjoyable. The sketch from the concert will be performed at the social afternoon. All institutes are arranging 2 games. Team test at Langholm Show will be on 100 years of Disney.
LOWER ANNANDALE. The group office bearers remain the same after the AGM. Sadly, Dornoch & Eastriggs SWI has closed. The sketch for the concert involved ladies from Creca, Rigg and Waterbeck and was fun to do. The group class on Photography has been postponed to Spring 2024.
MID ANNANDALE. The new committee was agreed at the final part of the AGM in November with Linda McMinn as president. Norah Muirhead was thanked for her hard work over the past 4 years and presented with a small gift. The next Group Show will be Spring 2026.The very succesful Paper Craft Class was taken by Lesley Malcolmson and two of her friends. 
LOWER NITHSDALE. The Federation Concert was very enjoyable, both for participants and for the audience. 
MID NITHSDALE. The 60th Anniversary Afternoon Tea was a lovely event and it was delightful that the National President and the Federation President attended. There was a succesful Floral Art demonstration followed by a try it out session.
SPORTS REPORTS:
CARPET BOWLING. There was a super pairs competition on 11th November in Kirkton Village Hall. Winners were Durisdeer with Wamphray B second. Thanks to everyone who helped.
CURLING. The Federation Bonspiel will be held on 15 January 2pm at the Dumfries Icebowl. Any curlers who want to participate, contact Jane Hogg. There is no National Bonspiel. Dumfriesshire Federation have sent invitations to other federations for a friendly match. This is not finalised yet.
DARTS. The darts competition will be on 29 April in Wamphray Hall. Details to follow.
GOLF. The golf competition will be at Powfoot on 31 May with tee off at 2pm.
AOCB:
The next Evelyn Baxter Class will be on Basic Dressmaking. Details to follow.
The syllabus competition was judged by President of Stewartry Federation, Lesley Malcolmson who picked the institute with the programme that she would like to attend. This was Moffat SWI. Helen presented Christine Haydon, Moffat President with the trophy. Second equal were Georgetown SWI and Canonbie SWI
Helen then gave her final President's Report. She was pleased to see that Institutes are adapting eg some have different meeting times. There have been many events as people are getting out again. The display at the National Conference was a great representation of our bit of Scotland. The concert was super. Many people on the team were thanked for their work. Mima's support has been fantastic and Helen wished her well in her role as the “mouthpiece” of this great organisation.
The new office bearers are:
President, Mima Telfer.    Vice President Norma Rae.   Secretary, Elaine McGuffie    Treasurer, Elizabeth Walters.   Education Convener Val Hillen. Handcrafts Convener, Marjorie Pringle.   Homeskills Convener, Helen Braid.
The chain of office was then handed from Helen to Mima.
Mima then spoke about her introduction to the Rural by her late mother in law.
Moving from a Glasgow tenement flat had been a culture shock but she found friendship, camaraderie and skill development (with some friendly rivalry) in the Rural. The circle of friends has widened as she moved on to the Group and then the Federation. Despite some initial doubts Mima thanked everyone saying that she felt honoured and humbled to take up the position.
She then thanked Helen for her 4 years as president in verse adapted from Rabbie Burns. She mentioned the trials of Covid, lockdown and learning to use Zoom. Then Helen got out around the county when allowed to with lots to do for the Centenary year. The final verse..
So after these tumultuous years
When you've given your all an' a' that,
Respect you've gained from all your peers
'Cause you've been grand wi' a' that,
An' a' that an' a' that,
Wi' your trademark smile an' a' that,
You've done us proud, we'll cheer out loud
To thank you now for a' that!
Mima then closed the meeting. The next meeting is on Saturday 2 March.
SAD MESSAGE FROM PRESIDENT, MIMA TELFER.
It is with great sadness that I pass on the tragic news that the Federation Secretary, Elaine McGuffie died suddenly at home on Saturday night December 2. She had been her usual quietly organised self at the Federation Meeting and had been in good spirits at lunch that followed. Elaine passed away suddenly of a suspected heart attack. She had no previous symptoms.
Sincere condolences are sent to Elaine's family. 
Elaine will be missed by her many friends in the Rural.
